
        

          

    

  

 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                                                    

Date: March 24, 2021                                                                                           

                                                                                                                         

                                                                                                                      

   

South Shore COVID-19 Testing Site Set to Close End of March 

  

SOUTH MILWAUKEE – The South Shore (Zone E) Testing Site located at 1625 10th Avenue (Former 

Bucyrus Campus) in South Milwaukee is set to close permanently after testing hours conclude on March 

30, 2021. 

 

The Cudahy, Oak Creek, and South Milwaukee/St. Francis Health Departments joined forces to establish 

this site in October of 2020 to make testing accessible to residents in the South Shore at a time when these 

services were very limited.  Since the opening of the site, approximately 18,000 individuals have been 

tested.   

 

The Health Departments and the municipalities are appreciative of the partnerships with the Wisconsin 

National Guard for providing the specimen collection team and Milwaukee County for assisting with 

funding the site in 2021.   

 

Residents can access information regarding testing locations in Milwaukee County at www.testupmke.com 

and by calling 2-1-1.  Additional information is available at the Department of Health Services (DHS) 

website https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/covid-19/testing.htm. 
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